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Letters

Book reviews

Methods in Complement for Clinical Immu-
nologists. Ed Keith Whaley. (Pp 330; £40.)
Churchill Livingstone. 1985.

This is a laboratory workbook edited by a
leading expert. Professor Whaley has writ-
ten a substantial proportion himself; other
contributions are predominantly from Glas-
gow. Following an introduction to the com-
plement system, the book outlines in detail
laboratory procedures for complement.
These cover purification of the different
components, their measurement, and immu-
nochemical and related assays with com-
plement components. There are some chap-
ters describing the role of complement in
specific disorders such as renal disease. The
book most closely resembles a laboratory
work book, and this is how it should be
used. Methods are broken down into a series
of simple stages. A novice in complement
immunochemistry should have no difficulty
in undertaking many laboratory techniques
using complement by simply following the
descriptions. Some may find that the book
describes a few methods with which they are
only too familiar in unnecessary detail. Nev-
ertheless, I would recommend it as an essen-
tial practical handbook for laboratory
workers in this field.

DL SCOTT

Brain's Diseases of the Nervous System. 9th
ed. Sir John Walton. (Pp 701; £45.) Oxford
University Press. 1985.

One of the more attractive aspects of specia-
lisation is the close association between
clinicians, radiologists, and pathologists.
Perhaps none more so than in the neuro-
scences wnere me anaomLicaiL, iunctLonaI,

'~ Origin and biochemical complexities of the nervous
system, including muscle, require that the
neuropathologist has a considerable aware-
ness and appreciation of related disciplines.
Any text that helps in the acquisition and
integration of large amounts of multi-
disciplinary knowledge is therefore to be
greatly welcomed. The ninth edition of
Brain's Diseases ofthe Nervous System fulfils
this basic need, because it provides a com-
prehensive account of pathophysiological
principles as they relate to the clinical

rol; (2) sickle cell features and investigation of disease and
ormal sample dysfunction of the nervous system. With its

extensive modifications and many new refer-
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